
Dear Friends,

  Happy February!  Man, January went fast, didn’t it?!?  It is hard to believe we are already in the sec-
ond month of 2021.  Soon winter and cold weather will be gone (yay!), and we will be warm again!

I am excited about what God has in store for Mantour Ministries in 2021!  It is a different year for sure. 
Usually, we already would have had our first Mantour taking place and been preparing for Mantour #2.  
But this year, we are starting much later than usual.  Our first Mantour isn’t 
until the middle of March, and we are going much later than expected, with 
Mantours scheduled into mid-May.  Our goal is to have in-person live con-
ferences, and starting later removes us further from cold and flu season and 
allows for more vaccination and herd immunity.  But it is weird not being full 
into Mantours now.  Usually, I don’t mind the loss of NFL games on Sunday 
because when it ends, Mantours start.  This year I may miss it more.

But having the extra time to prepare ended up being a good thing as Adessa and I lost a month of prep 
time when we caught Covid; well, actually, Covid caught us!  Yes, our entire family got the dreaded 
virus the first week in December.  Both Adessa and I were not blessed with the mild, A-symptomatic 
version.  We got the bad version with high fevers for 11 days, severe coughs, lost taste, and let’s say 
we were grateful for a second bathroom in our new office space!  If we had anywhere near an afford-
able deductible, we probably would have gone to the hospital.  But God brought us through, and now 
we have antibodies!

One great thing did happen recently.  We released our first-ever one-year Bible plan designed specif-
ically for men.  This free Bible Reading plan has six days of Bible reading and 
one day of devotional each week.  We have received such a positive response 
from men as they daily use this plan to dive into God’s Word.  I can’t wait for 
even more men to find out about this plan at our Mantour Conferences.  We’d 
love it if you joined the plan and shared it with all the men you knew.  You can 
sign up for our free, 365 day Bible Reading Plan at https://www.mantourminis-
tries.com/bibleplan      

One great thing we all learned from 2020 is that we can make it through way more than we ever imag-
ined.  That gives us hope as we move into 2021 and whatever obstacles it may bring.  God has always 
been faithful, and He always will be faithful.

Thank you to all those who also were faithful in supporting our ministry in 2020!  You have no idea 
what it meant to us that you stayed loyal to us and our ministry in the middle of the biggest national 
crisis we have ever faced.  You allowed us to continue doing what God created us to do.          
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If you are not currently one of our monthly financial partners, 2021 is the perfect time for you to 
become part of the team.  We have raised 55% of our monthly AGUS Missions support budget, and 
we need your help to reach the full 100%.  As a ministry, we have done all we can financially to cut 
corners.  We have stopped taking any benefits such as retirement, etc.  The only benefits we still 
receive is health insurance.  We have taken on additional work outside the ministry work, helping 
Christian authors publish their books and doing video work for other Christian ministries while do-
ing our normal work of ministry.  We put in longer hours in 2020 to keep the ministry afloat, doing 
whatever it takes to reach men and women with the Gospel.  But we need more monthly financial 
partners to help keep us afloat financially.  We need our ministries’ finances to be equal to the 
breadth of the call God has given.

Will you pray about if your church could become a monthly financial partner with Adessa and 
I?  We have raised 55% of our missionary support budget, and we MUST raise the other 45%.  We 
would love to have your church join our financial support team as we continue to reach men and 
women inside and outside of the church with the Gospel.

If you cannot financially commit to becoming a monthly partner, would you pray about your church 
making a one-time donation to our ministry to help us through this challenging time?  

I am asking you to please seek God and be open to His prompting.  I know we are walking in God’s 
will doing the ministry He called us to do, and we have done everything we can do to keep minis-
tering and reaching people with the Gospel amid this pandemic.  Will you pray about how you can 
help us move forward?

To make a one-time donation or set up a recurring support schedule, go to: http://s1.ag.org/jamie-
holden to give to my Missionary Associate Account.
	 -Click “Give Now” 
	 -Click “Set up Recurring Gift” or make a one-time donation.
	 -You can also send a check directly to us at 1109 East Colliery Avenue, Tower City, PA 17980.

Thank you in advance!

I am so pumped for 2021!  I know God has amazing things in store as we 
move through the rest of this year.  I can’t wait to get back out there with 
our Mantours as well as speaking in churches and men’s groups again!  
While we are still living in crazy times, God is still on the throne, and 
we are still working as hard as we can to fulfill His call on our lives.  I appreciate your continued 
prayer support for me, my physical issues, and the ministry.  I couldn’t do it without your prayer 
support.  Keep us in prayer, and have a great August! 

Reaching men together,

Jamie Holden
Founder/Director, Mantour Ministries





PRAY REQUESTS:PRAY REQUESTS:
We are so appreciative of your prayer support.  Please pray for:

1.   Pray for health, healing, and strength for my body and for renewed energy after an exhausting few 
months and rebounding from Covid.

2.  Pray for the upcoming Rise and Shine Mantour Conferences, for mens lives to be challenged and 
changed as they seek God at this event.

3.  Pray for wisdom as we continue to move through all the challenges of Covid.

4.  We have raised 55% of our monthly budget, and we still have 45% to go!  Please pray that God will con-
tinue to speak to individuals and churches to partner with us every month to reach our budget.  Also, pray 
against discouragement as we keep moving forward on this missionary journey.

JOIN THE TEAM:JOIN THE TEAM:
I am in need of individuals and men’s ministries to partner with me as a Missionary Associate on a month-
ly basis.   I work on Mantour Conferences and the Mantour resources full time year round, and would value 
your financial support.  Will you prayerfully consider partnering with me and with Mantour Ministries 
on monthly or yearly basis?  You can give online at www.giving.ag.org using Account Number 2813962, or 
print and return the form below using account Number 2813962.


